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Many thanks to Peter Webb for the picture of Nick & 
Val Palmer enjoying an ice cream in the sunshine at 
‘Transport of Yesteryear’ Rally at Chickerell on 26th 
June. 

Printed by: Adding Value Solutions, Unit 66, Alloa  
Business Centre, Whins Road, Alloa, FK10 3SA. 

And Laurel Bank, Harts Lane, Burghclere, Newbury, RG20 9JN. 
M : 07768 653017 T : 0870 360 7000 F : 0870 360 7001 

E : stephen@addingvaluesolutions.co.uk  - W : www.addingvaluesolutions.co.uk 
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MORRIS MINOR REGALIA MORRIS MINOR REGALIA MORRIS MINOR REGALIA MORRIS MINOR REGALIA ---- DORSET BRANCH  DORSET BRANCH  DORSET BRANCH  DORSET BRANCH     
Our Branch Regalia stock is managed by Richard Cyster  and is available at clubnights and our outdoor 

events. (The illustrated stock list is shown on the website www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk) 

Badges                                                  £   8.50  

Puzzles                                                 £ 12.00  

Mugs                                                       £   5.99  

Money Boxes                                     £   5.00  

Notebooks                                          £   1.00  

Traveller Money box                      £ 12.50  

Small cars                                           £   1.50  

Large Cars                                          £   3.50  

Diaries                                                  £   1.75  

Yesteryear' DVD's                           £   3.50  

Club DVD's                                            £   3.00  

Club Keyrings                                    £   1.00  

Keyrings                                               £   1.99  

Windscreen car labels                  £   1.00  

Calendars                                             £   1.50  

Six pack greeting cards              £   7.00  

Single cards                                        £   1.35  

Large Cards                                         £   1.50  

Placemats                                           £   4.99  

Postcards of Corfe                        £   0.50  

Sweatshirts                                        £ 14.00  

Fleeces                                                  £ 20.00  

Hats                                                        £   8.50  
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Dorset Branch of the Morris Minor Owners Club 

Helping to preserve the post war Morris Minor in the  Dorset area and beyond 

The MMOC Dorset Branch  

was founded in 1977 by Graham Melly and chaired in the early days by Aubrey Batt. It is a Branch of the National 

Morris Minor Owners Club but has its own accounts and organisation (see Constitution for further details) We 

meet on the first Wednesday of every month (7:30 for 8:00) at the Bournemouth Electric Club, Broadway 

Lane, BH8 0AA. We have an active calendar of events throughout the year – particularly in the Summer months 

when we attend many rallies and other shows. The monthly Clubnight is an opportunity to meet the other enthu-

siasts and enjoy a presentation or other activity organised by the Committee.  

 

Membership currently costs £10 per year,£12.50 for joint membership.  

Please ask Branch Secretary if you  require a copy of the Dorset Branch Con-

stitution. (Also available on website.) For more details contact Laurie Blewer on  

01202 522673 or John Jenkinson on 01202 576690  

Advertising: Cars or spares for sale or wanted £5 per entry 

(Free to members). Traders advertisements: £30 per year. 

FRONT COVER FRONT COVER FRONT COVER FRONT COVER     
The Branch Rally in July went very well with a strong showing 

in the Ferndown Carnival on Saturday. Grateful thanks to 
Glenda and Trevor Chambers for the photographs. 

http://www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk 

Committee Members 2010-11: 

President: Graham Jarvis (07856 918136) 

Chairman: John Jenkinson (01202 576690)  

Secretary: Laurie Blewer (01202 522673, 07947 525884) 

Treasurer: Jacky Wood (01202 573501).  

Membership Secretary – Des Waller (01202 573403) 

Events Organiser/H&S Supervisor – Neville Gerry (01202 

747687) 

Newsletter /Website Editor: Brian Wood (01202 573501) 

( brian@dorsetmmoc.co.uk ) 

Non Committee posts: 

Raffle Coordinators: Chris Tilly and Val Palmer 

Spares Manager: Brian Wood (01202 573501) 

Regalia Manager: Richard Cyster – (01202 526660) 

Catering Executives:  -Sue Blewer, Lyn Gerry 
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WWWWHATSHATSHATSHATS  O O O ONNNN????     http://www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk 

 

(Proprietor, Steve Foreman) 
Unit 25, Eastmead Industrial 
Estate, Lavant, Chichester, West 
Sussex, PO18 0DB, UK  Phone/
Fax: +44 01243 788660 

“At Woodies we specialise in the Morris 
Traveller but we can fabricate timber frames 

for all classic cars. We have completed many 
Morris Travellers over 30 years, as well as 

many other wood framed vehicles.” 

01243 788660 

www.morriswoodwork.co.uk 

Email:forwoodies@aol.com 

Next clubnight:Next clubnight:Next clubnight:Next clubnight:    

Talk on abbey road studios by peter vinceTalk on abbey road studios by peter vinceTalk on abbey road studios by peter vinceTalk on abbey road studios by peter vince    

(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events)(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events)(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events)(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events) 
 

3rd August – Clubnight – Talk on Dad’s Army 
7th August – Lymington Car Show 
12-14 August – Purbeck Rally 
29th August – Verwood Rustic Fayre 
29th August – Stickland Fun Day 
2-5th September – IoW Trip 
7th September – Clubnight – Talk by Peter Vince (Abbey Rd Studios) 
11th Sept -The Macmillan Centenary Dartmoor Rally and Scatter Quiz www.mcs-
rally.com 
24th September – Three in One Run– Plowmans/Shillingstone/Oxford Bakery 
25th September – Breamore Steam Up 
25th September – Ringwood Autojumble near Avon Heath C.P. 
5th October – Annual General Meeting 

2012 
28th Jan Club Dinner and Dance – Elstead Hotel 

THREE IN ONE RUN – 2011 
Details have now been finalised for the 2011 Three in One Run. This year 
we will NOT be starting at Wimborne Market, but instead, we will meet up at 
Plowman’s Nursery in Parley Lane, West Parley from 09:00. There will then 
be a run out to Shillingstone Railway which is on the A357 NW of Blandford. 
After this, we will go on to Oxford Bakery which is at Alweston (SE of Sher-
borne). 
The cost will be £6.00 per person, please use the slips sent out with the 
newsletter. 
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DISCOUNT FOR CLUB MEMBERS  
(MUST SHOW CARD) 

Car MOTs £39.95 
Morris Minors (Members only) 

£35.00  FREE RE-TEST 

Forge Garage  
(now incorporating Winton & Moordown MOT Centres) 

GENERAL SERVICING AND MOT’s 

Call: 01202 528 667 

Book your MOT test on-line at: 

www.forgegaragebournemouth.co.uk 

DDDDORSETORSETORSETORSET  B B B BRANCHRANCHRANCHRANCH  R R R RALLYALLYALLYALLY  20 1 1 20 1 1 20 1 1 20 1 1     
(((( I NI NI NI N     P I C T U R E SP I C T U R E SP I C T U R E SP I C T U R E S ))))     

Photos by Trevor & Glenda Chambers and Editor 
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Secretary’s Report 6 
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National Rally Reports  8-10 

Dale Johnson 11 

1933 Austin Van owned by Dale Johnson 12 
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• CLUBNIGHT ACTIVITY:CLUBNIGHT ACTIVITY:CLUBNIGHT ACTIVITY:CLUBNIGHT ACTIVITY:    

• Talk on Home GuardTalk on Home GuardTalk on Home GuardTalk on Home Guard    

The Dorset Branch Newsletter is published on the first Wednesday of the 
month and sent by post to paid-up members. It is also available for 

download from the Internet usually about 10 days before the clubnight. 
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Hello again everyone, hopefully you en-
joyed the branch rally at Avon Heath last 
month. Jacky and I would like to add our 
thanks to all those who helped out and 
made up for our limited attendance over 
the weekend due to personal circum-
stances. Although we couldn’t take part, I 
understand the carnival procession was well subscribed by 
rally attendees and went well apart from the odd bit of over-
heating (the cars, you understand – not the drivers!) The 
newly refurbished Jenkinson Convertible suffered a slight 
hiccup and had be towed back home. This later turned out 
to be no more than a stuck valve – so, nothing serious. 
The spares department did good business on the Sunday, 
shifting over one third of the new stock we had recently 
bought. I would like to pass on thanks, on behalf of the 
Committee to John Bainbridge for his establishment and  

successful stewardship of the Branch Spares for many years. There should be a pull-
out price list in this newsletter which is up to date. I will keep the list on the website up 
to date – so you can see if we have the bits you need. Please try to make use of this 
service as much as possible – since if we maintain our turnover, we will get better 
rates and the Branch funds will benefit. The prices charged are in line with ESM’s cur-
rent rates (including VAT) and they apply to existing stock collected in person. I can 
order things for you, but you may have to pay the postage. Parts can also be mailed 
out. Please ring me for the cost. 
I still need a few more SU pumps for refurbishment please. Thanks to those of you 
who have donated some more old units recently. 
I am grateful for the many contributions to the newsletter this month. We couldn’t 
make it to the National, so well done Phil and Dave for coming up with a report each! 
Also thanks to Trevor and Glenda Chambers for their photos of the Rally, particularly 
the Carnival parade. 
We have a background article on the clubnight talk by Dale Johnson this month which 
sets the scene. There is also an article on page 12 about his 1933 Austin Van which 
is a ‘period prop’. 
Don’t forget to fill in the on-line FBHVC 2011 survey form and make your voice heard. 

The survey only takes a few minutes, but 
may help to assert the classic car move-
ment and let those in power know how im-
portant it is to the national economy. 
URL is  :www.fbhvc.co.uk/survey-2011 
The Mid Summer Saunter went well, with 
a good turnout of cars including three from 
Terry, who only lives a few yards away. 
There was a dead Minor on a trailer, on 
it’s way to be ‘weighed-in’, his 1953 Series 
II saloon and a recently acquired 1973 MG 
Midget. 
The good news is that I finally managed to 

EEEED ITOR IALD ITOR IALD ITOR IALD ITOR IAL     EEEED ITOR IALD ITOR IALD ITOR IALD ITOR IAL     
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Please let me know if you no longer wish your ad to be included in the newsletter/website. Editor. 

21 Cowley Road, Nuffield 
Industrial Estate, Poole, 
BH17 0UJ 

Telephone:  01202 673688 
                    01202 679369 
Fax:             01202 681228          
E-mail: curvintransport@btconnect.com 

Wessex Salt Co. 
Suppliers of salt for water softeners, dishwashers 

and de-icing paths and drives 

FFFFOROROROR  S S S SALEALEALEALE     &&&&  W W W WANTEDANTEDANTEDANTED     &&&&  C C C C LUBLUBLUBLUB     NOT ICESNOT ICESNOT ICESNOT ICES     

The Branch Website has a 
‘Spares Shop’ which adver-
tises (mostly) spares. Why 
not browse the bargains or 

send me an ad or two with a 
decent picture. 

John Jenkinson has several interior sets, a blue 
one (shown) and a red one with white piping. 
Both are in good condition and priced at £100 
each. For the more ‘adventurous’ is the Saab 
900 leather/suede set which will fit the Minor 
with adapter boxes (not included). 
Pictures and more details on the website or 
contact John on 01202 576690 

New Saloon/
Traveller 6.5 gallon 
petrol tank. £95 
01202 694828 

Fridge-Freezer LG Model GC - 209VVS. "A" 
Rated. 103 ltr Fridge at top & 56 ltr 4**** Freezer at 
bottom. "As new" Unmarked, 6 months use only. 
£175 o.n.o. 
Dimensions H137.4, D57.4, W50.7cm. 
Vintage Raleigh 20 Shopper Bicycle (1974?).  
Good condition, only £70 o.n.o. 01202 - 519568 

New Spares are available through 

the club. You should have a price 

list with this newsletter. The list is 

also on the website. We hope to 

have a new spares table at the 

clubnight, so let me know if you 

need anything …. Brian. 
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Branch Rally 2011 
Derek at the Saunter 
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01202 888429 
MOBILETUNING 

(Wessex) 
172 Sopwith Crescent Wimborne, Dorset, BH21 1UA  

Quality car tuning at your home by 
the people who care. 

Convenience, increased fuel economy 
and confidence in your car. 

 

ACCIDENT REPAIR CENTRE. 

Specialist body repairs and paint-

work: Free estimates. All insurance 

repairs undertaken. Collection and 

delivery service. 

Low Bake Oven 

COLIN HUGHES 

Body Jig 

MIKE DREWETT 

UNIT 5, BROOK PARK, 27 BROOK ROAD, WIMBORNE, DORSET, 

BH21 2BH. Telephone (01202) 887727 

1 933  A1933  A1933  A1933  AUST INUST INUST INUST IN  V V V VANANANAN  AME 534 AME 534 AME 534 AME 534     

AME 534 was first registered as an Austin 7 car in Middlesex on 4 April 1933. In Sep 
1981 the vehicle was owned by Ernest Randall in Eastbourne. I have photographs 
showing how from the chassis, engine, and a few original parts, he extended the chas-
sis to construct an excellent replica of a 1933 Austin 7 "Light Box" Van. The rebuilt rep-
lica van first passed an MOT on 12 April 1985  
With the bodywork painted gloss "Egg Yolk" yellow, gloss black wings and a black roof, 
it would seem very likely he intended to signwrite and display the vehicle representing a 
1930s AA Road Services Patrol Van. 
On 12 May 1986 the van was purchased by Richard Hawkes, and sign written LAG 
Hawkes (Builders) Ltd. Victoria Road Sevenoaks Kent. For the next 23 years the van 
was little used, but much cherished in a dry garage, and driven 4184 miles. I purchased 
the van on 15 August 2009, and I drove straight to 'Combined Ops" a Military "Wings 
and Wheels" Event held by The Invicta Military-Vehicle Preservation Society (IMPS) at 
Headcorn Airfield, Maidstone. 
For over 30 years I have been a very keen military-vehicle enthusiast and have owned 
and driven twelve Military Vehicles ranging in size from a humble push bike to a former 
British Army 6x6 DUKW Amphibious Lorry. 
Now an enthusiastic Home Guard re-enactor, the van is used not only for my everyday 
transport, but as a support vehicle for Home Guard, and also when I re-enact at many 
other events as a WW2 Special Police Constable. 
When we pay tribute.to the Iconic BBC TV Series "Dad's Army", the van is turned out 
as "Walmington-on-Sea" Platoon of the West Kent Home Guard, and I take the role of 
Private James "Weerre Arrr'llll Dooomed" Frazer. 
In our other role when we re-enact to show what ACTUALLY happened on The Home 
Front, I take the role of Lieutenant D H Johnson, commanding 1 Platoon, A Company, 
of the 23rd (Hastings) Battalion, The Sussex Home Guard, and the van is turned out as 
"A Company" transport. 
By carefully studying the few black and white photographs of original Home Guard Ve-
hicles, the van is turned out as accurately 
as possible. It has an original 747 cc en-
gine, 6 volt electrics, and returns 40 miles 
per gallon, with 45 mpg on longer runs. It 
will cruise comfortably all day at 40 mph 
and slightly more downhill with a following 
wind! Driving my van is a real pleasure, 
but one does have to be EXTREMELY 
careful driving in 21st Century traffic! 
Dale Johnston 
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Just an email to THANK the Committee and all the volunteers who 
organised, helped and cleared up after the 2011 Rally! We really en-
joy the day.....catching up with everyone and viewing all the cars, vis-
iting the stalls and having a relaxing day. All we have to do is to turn up, but with-
out those who organise the event and give their time freely to ensure everything 
goes smoothly there would be no rally. So "thank you" to those who make these 
things happen within the club - sent from the two girls from Lymington (one with an 
Irish accent) and Monty, our Morris Minor! 
See you all soon. Helena & Kate. 

DAVID SMITH MOTORS 
Est 1978 

21 TELFORD ROAD, FERNDOWN, INDUS-

TRIAL ESTATE, WIMBORNE, DORSET 

BH21 7QS. TEL: 01202 871858 

MoTs Cars & Motorcycles 

ALL CLASSIC VEHICLES WELCOME 

Parts made or re-
paired for Classic 
Vehicles 

3, Telford Road,  
Ferndown Industrial Estate, 

 Wimborne, Dorset, BH21 7QN. 
Tel: 01202 871143 
Fax: 01202 897045 

Old AutosOld AutosOld AutosOld Autos    
Old, Interesting and Classic Cars in any condition 

BOUGHT AND SOLD 
Paul 07890 096907, Ken 07814 385781 

old_auto@yahoo.co.uk 
Open Friday and Saturday or by appointment 

970 Wimborne Road, Moordown B’mth BH9 2DF 
(next to A.J.Autos) 

MARKHAM GARAGE 
 

� 01202 522140 
168 MARKHAM ROAD, CHARMINSTER 

BOURNEMOUTH, DORSET, BH9 1JE 
 

SPECIALIST IN SERVICING & REPAIRS 
TO CLASSIC & VINTAGE VEHICLES 

 
PROPRIETOR: ARTHUR COX 

EEEED ITORD ITORD ITORD ITOR ’’’’SSSS  I I I INBOXNBOXNBOXNBOX     EEEED ITORD ITORD ITORD ITOR ’’’’SSSS  I I I INBOXNBOXNBOXNBOX     

Hi Laurie, Just to say how we enjoyed your rally – a big thank you to the team and 
yourself. Look forward to seeing you all on the Isle of Wight in September.  
Cheers, Colin Whiffen. 

catch up with the 1953 South African imported 
Series II owned by Terry, to take some pictures 
for an article next month (I hope!). I did the  
write up about 6 months ago but the photos I 
took then were a bit dark – having been taken 
inside the garage. The car had one owner until 
recently and has an amazing history which was 
documented by the owner. It has been round the 
clock several times having hit 200,000 in 2002. 
Anyway, that’s all for now, Brian. 
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Good evening and welcome to the August clubnight. Tonight we will be having a talk 
by Dale Johnson on the “Real Dads Army”. I hope you all enjoyed last month’s even-
ing out at the Wimborne Model Town.  
Well, that’s the rally over and done with for another year. We’ve had loads of feed-
back from visitors to the show who all enjoyed themselves very much. The Saturday 
afternoon at the Ferndown Carnival was very successful apart from a few casualties 
mostly to do with the heat. They have asked us back again next year and we have 
agreed but only if we can go first in the procession. On Sunday the cars started arriv-
ing as early at 8:30am and in what seemed to be no time at all in excess of 100 vehi-
cles were squeezed onto the field. The trips out on Norman’s Bedford bus were a big 
hit with all those who went along. The judging at this year’s show was extremely diffi-
cult again so many thanks to all who agreed to be judges this year. The trophies were 
awarded to – 
Series MM:  Me! 
Series II:      David Grice 
1000 Saloon:         1st Tim Furmidge   2nd Colin White 
1000 Traveller: 1st Colin Whiffen         2nd Tony Ware 
1000 Convertible: Ian Barnes 
1000 LCV:   Alan Hammerton 
Custom:       Neil Tomlinson 
Modified:      Andy Westcott 
Post Production Convertible: Eddie Pateman 
Working Minor: Theresa Moxley 
Visitors:        1st Norman Reynolds       2nd Alan Merriman 
Best Dorset Branch Vehicle: Phil Traves 
Best Restoration trophies: Mike Sheppard & Marcus and Sparky Ward 
Furthest Distance Travelled: Andy Waltham – 173 miles 
Avon Heath Café Award: Tony Ware. 
We have booked the rally for next year and the date will be Friday 6th, Saturday 7th 
and Sunday 8th July.  
Thank you to those of you who came along to support the Muscliffe Community Fun 
day. Despite the weather it was a good day with plenty going on all day – especially 
for the kids. 
As I write this we have just returned from the Midsummer Saunter which this year fin-
ished at Kimmeridge. We had about 15 cars on the run. The weather forecast was for 
a hot, sunny day but unfortunately this was wrong! At least it stayed dry though. Nev 
brought along the cricket bats and wickets and members enjoyed a light hearted 
game of cricket. I also took along a kite which flew most of day. We all enjoyed our 
picnic lunches and some members took a walk either down to the beach or up to the 
tower. All in all a very enjoyable day out. 
I think that’s enough from me for this month so until next time 
Happy Minoring 
Laurie. 

SSSSECRETARYECRETARYECRETARYECRETARY ’’’’SSSS     REPORTREPORTREPORTREPORT     
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DALE JOHNSONDALE JOHNSONDALE JOHNSONDALE JOHNSON    

Early in 2008 I joined "The Real Dad's Army" re-enactment group of Home Guard 
enthusiasts. We perform in two different roles, firstly we pay tribute to the iconic 
BBC TV Series "Dad's Army" at venues which include The Shuttleworth Collection, 
the RAFA Shoreham Airshows each August, and the Goodwood Revival Meetings 
held annually in mid September. 
In our other role we turn out as 1 Platoon, A Company of the 23rd (Hastings) Battal-
ion, The Sussex Home Guard when we show what the Home Guard ACTUALLY 
did, wearing uniforms with weapons and equipment correct in every detail. Venues 
in this role include the Bluebell Railway "Southern At War", CHARTWELL the for-
mer home of Sir Winston Churchill for National Trust, and Firepower Demonstra-
tions on Outer London Stop Line B atop the North Downs near Dorking also for Na-

tional Trust. We have also 
appeared on "Time Team" 
and marched with fixed 
bayonets through the 
streets of London in the 
Lord Mayor's Show. 
I lecture on The Home 
Guard at the Tank Museum, 
Bovington and give illus-
trated talks to local history 
and other groups. Images 
and details of our events 
are on our web-site. My 
1933 Austin 7 Home Guard 
Van is driven to my talks, 
and I wear Home Guard 
uniform. My talks take about 
an hour, and cover a brief 
history of the Home Guard, 
the uniforms, the weapons 
and equipment, and I finish 
with 100 images of our 
Group at various recent 
events. 

This is Dale’s ‘Slate Grey’ 1000 Traveller 
(RN 85 B) photographed in approximately 
November 1961 at the Officer’s Mess, Sun-
dern Barracks, Gutersloh. The Traveller was 
re-registered 452 BUF when returned to civil-
ian life. 

See van history on page 12. 
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Then as quickly as possible I went in pursuit of 
the early trade stalls and after about an hour of 
rummaging around made some good pur-
chases. 
By 7 pm the camp site was filling up nicely with Minors 
of every description , one saloon arrived on the back of 
an AA recovery truck with a blown head gasket but by 
mid day Saturday that was fixed and ready for the rally. 
Could you fix a modem car so easily ? Say no more!!! 
This year's theme for the rally featured the Million Minor 
with several lovely examples on display. 
Rupert spent Saturday and Sunday lined up with a lovely selection of LCVs . For me, one 
of the smartest vans there was the 'Alfa Flat 4 ' engined van made up from an Alfa Sud. It 
was as good as many of the 
concours vehicles . 
Sunday is the big day of the rally and Minors were turning up all morning, I wouldn't like 
to say how many were there in total but it must have been well in excess of 300. What a 
wonderful sight. There was a good range of trade stands and it's always nice to see peo-
ple staggering back to their vehicles laden with treasures. Pam saw one chap making his 
way back to the camp site carrying a gearbox ! He said it hadn't seemed too heavy when 
he started but he was really puffing and blowing by the time he reached his caravan. Also 
in the trade stands Charles Ware had a beautiful Traveller on display to show you what 
you could have if you have a spare £24,000. Phew , I'll stick with our Rupert and Molly 
(the Traveller). 
All in all a super weekend , as usual well organised with something to please everyone. 
Knebworth is a beautiful setting and the weather turned up trumps. What more could you 
ask for ? 
Many thanks to the Rally team for all their hard work in 
making it such a success. And by the time you read 
this we will have been to yet another well organised 
and fun rally with Rupert at Avon Heath. 
 
Dave and Pam Holton, Silverstone, UK (DMMOC 
members 272/273) 

NNNN A T I O N A LA T I O N A LA T I O N A LA T I O N A L  MMOC  R MMOC  R MMOC  R MMOC  R A L L YA L L YA L L YA L L Y     ––––  K K K K N E B WO R T HN E B WO R T HN E B WO R T HN E B WO R T H  20 1 1 20 1 1 20 1 1 20 1 1     
(((( C O N T I N U E DC O N T I N U E DC O N T I N U E DC O N T I N U E D ))))     
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Good evening and welcome to 
the August clubnight. The first 
thing I must say is a big thank 
you to all members and friends 

that helped with this year’s rally. Also thanks to Marion and Amelia and staff at the café for the 
meal on Saturday night. The Committee had good feeback on the event and also from the or-
ganisers of the Ferndown Carnival. They have asked us to do it again next year – so I have ar-
ranged to drive through the town with a Police escort in front of the carnival as we do in the 
Shaftesbury Carnival. Then we will put on a static display in the park as this year. Last club-
night at the model town in Wimborne went well with another good meal and also a good turn-
out of members. The summer saunter run to Kimmeridge Bay went well and also a good show-
ing of cars – 20 in all! (including the scrapper brought by Terry). Weather could have been a 
bit warmer but it was still a good day out. Thanks to Neville and Laurie for organising the run. 
Anne and I went in the convertible and it seems to be better now, since the Rally weekend. 
Lucky that the head gasket was OK and it was a ‘sticky’ valve. Thanks to Eddie who came over 
on Monday to sort it out. The weekend to the Isle of Wight is getting near and I now have the 
Ferry tickets – so you will be getting your weekend pack at the clubnight – any problems let me 
know. 
The starting point for the Three in One Run this year will be the Plowman’s Nursery and we are 
going to Shillingstone Railway for a tea stop and then on to the Oxford Bakery for lunch and a 
look around the bakery. (See page 15 for more details) 
I would like to thank John Bainbridge for ordering and managing the Club Spares until now and 
we hope your eyes are getting better. We have missed you at the club nights recently and 
hope to see you again there soon. Happy Motoring – John. 

BULL MOTIF SPARES 
TEL/FAX:01386 831755 FAX/ TEL:01386 831716 

Email: bullmotif@btconnect.com 

Reardene Workshops, Cleeve Road,  
Middle Littleton, Worcs, WR11 5JR 

Mail order – same day despatch. Mention MMOC no. 

MORRIS MINOR SPARES MORRIS MINOR SPARES MORRIS MINOR SPARES MORRIS MINOR SPARES ----    
DORSET BRANCH DORSET BRANCH DORSET BRANCH DORSET BRANCH     

Please order from;- Brian Wood, 18, Dukes 
Drive, Bearwood, BH11 9SZ. Tel (01202) 537501. 
(or 07411 116336).The current price list is shown 
on the website and parts are usually available at 

clubnights. 

John Merritt    Welding Service 
Minor MOT Repairs, to full underbody rebuild 
 

By Retired restoration 

specialist with 25 yrs 

experience on Minors. 

Sensible prices – No VAT 

Telephone: 
01308 867406 

Norman J.Kimber 
D.S.A. Approved Driving Instructor 

Full theory training given 
Pass Plus Scheme Available 

Discounts for MMOC Club members 
Tel 01202 779092  Mobile 07889 461262 

BRANCH REBATE SCHEMEBRANCH REBATE SCHEMEBRANCH REBATE SCHEMEBRANCH REBATE SCHEME 

You may be aware that the branch receives a financial 
rebate according to the numbers of national MMOC mem-
bers who attend the monthly clubnights. We therefore 
need to update our records so that we can take advantage 
of this scheme. Please would you advise Des Waller (or 
any Committee Member) of your MMOC membership 
number and renewal date and make sure that you sign the 
attendance sheet at the clubnights.   Thank you. 

CCCCHA IRMANHA IRMANHA IRMANHA IRMAN ’’’’SSSS     REPORTREPORTREPORTREPORT     
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I started my journey up to Knebworth 
on the Friday in My Series 11 travel-
ler, I was delivering a gramophone to 

Clapham on the way and the trip from Portland via the A31 and A3 was great. An over-
night stay in Penge and then a trip across central London on the Saturday morning (no 
congestion charge), over Vauxhall Bridge and up Park Lane to Edgware. Directions on 
the back of an envelope, an old A to Z and no sat nav! Vintage travelling at it’s best! I ar-
rived at Knebworth at 11.30, the last time I was there was in 1988 for the 40th anniver-
sary. This year’s rally had a 1940’s theme with dance lessons in the main marquee, I 
was taught to do a traditional 1940’s jive! It was also a chance to celebrate the 40th anni-
versary of the Minor Million with the most millions I have seen together! There was a 
good selection of second hand and new spares for sale on the Saturday, very pleased 
with my SeriesII wheel brace for £3! 
The cars were parked in rows in random; it looked good to see all the variants shuffled 
together, such a range of colours and types! 
I set up my little tent in the afternoon, I realised it was opposite Dave and Jackie Walker! 
The evening do was a 1940’s dance, a lot of period fancy dress; I was dressed as an Air 
Raid Warden, with full 1940’s suit, gasmask and heavy white ARP helmet. It was a great 
do and I managed a jive with the wonderful Rosie Hamilton! 
The next morning Tea and a bacon roll, made on my little camping gas stove on the 
floor. Then a quick dead fly removal on the Traveller and chamois. Sunday’s site was all 

NNNN A T I O N A LA T I O N A LA T I O N A LA T I O N A L  MMOC  R MMOC  R MMOC  R MMOC  R A L L YA L L YA L L YA L L Y     ––––  K K K K N E B WO R T HN E B WO R T HN E B WO R T HN E B WO R T H  20 1 1 20 1 1 20 1 1 20 1 1     
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set out in rows of different types. I was pleased to see 5 more 
split screen Travellers, three cheesegraters and two later 
grilles like mine. 
There was quite a large group of younger MMOC members 
who camped together and had a stand on branch avenue. 
Later in the afternoon the younger members did a few laps of 
the ring with commentary, it is great that 17-30 year olds still 
love the Morris Minor! 
I was very pleased to win second SeriesII Traveller, Ray New-
ell did say that  my car was written off last summer and how 
good  it was to be back on the road. 
It was a great weekend, I met lots of new people and the jour-
ney home was good, waving at many Minors on the way home!  
Phillip Traves (DMMOC 123) 

This is just a quick report, as I only have 3 days between getting home from Knebworth 
and setting off for Dorset on Thursday to escape the hordes of British Formula 1 Grand 
Prix fans that descend on our village. It is absolute chaos throughout the village , they 
start arriving on the Monday with fans camping in every available field for miles around , 
and then there are the traffic jams that build up on the Friday, Saturday and Sunday. 
And that's despite the closure of the A43 for all except race traffic for the 3 days . 
Pam set off for Knebworth on Friday 1st in the morning with the 3 dogs and the caravan 

and I drove Rupert, our 1971 Austin Minor 
van. The journey of 68 miles took just under 
2 hours without a hitch. On arrival we were 
made welcome by Rosie and the rally team 
and wasted no time in setting up camp and 
having a quick bite to eat. Already there was 
quite a selection of Minors on site including 
a good contingent from The Netherlands , 
they are just as enthusiastic about their Mi-
nors as we are. 

(Continued on page 10) 


